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Shepparton & District Car Club Inc 

P.O. Box 804, Shepparton 3632 

ABN 79797508209 

 

www.sheppartondistrictcarclub.com.au 
 

Club Contacts 
 
President:  Charlie Brown 
  Phone AH 03 5825 3133 
  Mobile 0419 503 994 
   Email 
 
Secretary/Treasurer: 
  Jim Hepworth 
  Phone AH 03 58251023 
  Mobile 0438344512 
  Email: home@hepworthandco.com.au 
 
Special Events Organizer: 
  Ray Manson 
  Phone BH 03 5831 2866 
  Mobile 0411 245 579 
  Email 
 
Junior Development: 
  Darryn King 
  Phone  AH 0358210436 
  Mobile 0412969063 
  Email: darrynking@mcmedia.com.au 
 
Newsletter Contributions: 
  Andrew Russell 
  Phone AH 03 58253379 
  Mobile 0407438793 
  Email ardesign03@bigpond.com 
 
 

Notice of Meeting: 

When: Monday, May 2nd  2016           
Where: Terminus Hotel 
Time: 7.30 pm 

Presidents Report 

 
SEE YOU ALL MONDAY NIGHT, 2nd   
May @ 7.30 TERMINUS HOTEL OR 
EARLIER FOR TEA 

 

MEETING 

 

Our next meeting is Monday, May 2nd, 2016 at 

7.30 pm at the Terminus Hotel.  Our Vice-

President will be hosting the meeting as your 

Captain won't be there. 

 

KHANACROSS 

 

Saturday, April 30th is our next Khanacross 

which will be the third round of the point score 

series.  

 

Just for a bit of interest, we are having a 

handicap event inclusive to the Khanacross 

which will be a knock out round to see who is 

the most consistent and improved on the day.  

The Captain and Vice-Captain have come up 

with a formula for the handicap and it's just a 

bit of fun.     

 

In the past, some meetings have been held up 

by late entries.  What needs to happen is that 

when you arrive your paperwork needs to be 

done first and then your car taken  off the 

trailer to be scrutinised.  Cut off time for 

entries will be 15 minutes before drivers' 

briefing otherwise there could be a $25 late 

entry fee imposed.  This will allow the 

timekeepers to have everyone in the computer 

and to be able to start on time.          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.sheppartondistrictcarclub.com.au/


FIRST AID COURSE 

 

A Level 2 First Aid Course was run on Sunday, 

April 17th at DECA.  Thanks to Darren King 

and DECA for use of the facilities.  It was 

pleasing to see 14 club members and 10 non-

club members participating in this course 

which was hosted by Mark an ambulance 

officer from Mt Beauty.  We found this very 

informative and some of it was directed to 

what could happen at a car club event.   

Hopefully, we never have to use it but with 

cars and speed at the moment, each driver 

would like to know that someone knows what 

to do in an emergency.  It's all about sharing 

the load at our meetings as we have an 

emergency procedure in place and recovery 

vehicle allocated for each meeting.   

 

COMPETITION REPORT    

 

There should be two separate competition 

reports coming in from the last meeting.   

 

HILL CLIMB 

 

As a reminder, this event will be held on 

Sunday, May 22nd.  This will be our 10th 

anniversary of hosting a very successful hill 

climb event at DECA.  Also, it is the 10th 

anniversary for Jim Hepworth being Clerk of 

Course. 

 

Unfortunately, the Captain and Vice-Captain 

will be away for this event.  Therefore, we will 

need as many people to help on the day so the 

event runs as smoothly as it has in the past. 

 

For information to Club Plate members, this is 

an event where you are required to help out so 

contact Jim or Andrew and let them know 

you'll be there. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PHILLIP ISLAND 6 HOUR 

 

An important event coming up is the Phillip 

Island 6 Hour to be held on July 30th/31st.  We 

will need to know Monday night the team and 

helpers because there will only be two 

meetings before it happens.   

 

CAMS STATE NEWSLETTER 

 

By now most of you would have read the 

articles about Ricciardo's Racers at Sandown 

which is a junior drive day featuring one of our 

junior club members, Brianny Nickson.   

Brianny commented “absolutely amazing; I 

was very lucky to have some very amazing 

people and everyone around that supports each 

other.  It's a really good atmosphere to be in 

and really glad to be part of Daniel Ricciardo's 

Racers”. 

 

I also heard, early in the day, that Tony 

Dalberto asked participants what they would 

like to do.  Quick as a flash, Brianny put her 

hand up and said “I'd like to be able to launch 

the car!”.  No problem.  Twenty minutes later, 

Brianny had it down pat with some very 

experienced driver beside her and the word 

was Dad was sitting in the stand watching the 

smoke coming off the back tyres thinking 

“that's my girl”.  It's a good initiative by 

CAMS to be hosting the days around the 

nation.   

 

 

 
See you at the meeting, 

          Charlie Brown 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SDCC thanks its sponsors 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                       

Sleeth Tyres Mooroopna    

9 Mill Street, Mooroopna, 
VIC 3629  

ph: (03) 5825 3773     
fax: (03) 5825 3773 
sleeth.tyres@bigpond.com 
 
http://sleethtyres.com.au  
 
 

 

Mechanical Repairs, RWC, 

Air-Conditioning All Work 

Guaranteed 

Motor Engineers & Repairers - 

Shepparton, VIC  

9 Naomi St, Shepparton VIC 

3630, Australia  

(03) 5821 4494  
 

 

 

JOHNSONS PERFORMANCE 

CENTRE PTY LTD 

27 Lipton Drive Thomastown 

VIC 3074 

(03) 9469 2566 

 

 

 
 

95 Wyndham Street, Shepparton 
 

ph: (03) 5821 1441   
fax: (03) 5822 1401 

 
http://www.autobarn.com.au 
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